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Law, Justice, Health and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	4
	Name:
	Wendy Soo Hoo

	Proposed No.:
	2011-0280
	Date:
	July 12, 2011

	Invited:
	Kathy Carson, Public Health – Seattle & King County


SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2011-0280 would authorize Public Health Seattle-King County (Public Health) to accept an anonymous donation of $250,000 for the Nurse Family Partnership program. King County Code 2.80.010 requires that gifts, bequests and donations of more than $2,000 be accepted on behalf of King County by motion of the King County Council.
BACKGROUND

The Nurse Family Partnership provides education and intensive support for first time, low-income pregnant women and mothers age 23 and under.  The program is designed to strengthen the relationships between parents and children and to help parents become self-sufficient. Many families face difficulties in raising children, particularly teen parents, immigrants, and parents who have been homeless or incarcerated or have experienced domestic violence. These populations often need help learning to care for their children and build a stable life. This kind of help, in the early months and years after a child is born, can prevent child abuse and neglect. Birth data show the largest area of unmet need for this population is in South King County, but young women meeting the eligibility criteria are offered the program regardless of where in the County they live.
ANALYSIS
Funding for this program was reduced in 2011 as a result of state budget cuts. State cuts are likely to reduce Maternity Support Services and Infant Case Management visits in the Nurse Family Partnership by approximately 36 percent. In addition, the State Legislature reduced Medicaid reimbursement rates for Federally Qualified Health Centers, which will result in a loss of an additional eight percent in revenue. 
As a result of these reductions, Public Health laid off one nurse in the Nurse Family Partnership. This donation will allow Public Health to restore this position through the first part of 2013 and continue to serve the same number of women as at its proposed level for 2011 in spite of the state budget cuts. As this is a one-time revenue source, this position would potentially need to be eliminated in 2013 if additional funding is not identified.
REASONABLENESS
No issues have been identified. As such, it would be a reasonable and prudent business decision for the committee to take action on Proposed Motion 2011-0280.
ATTACHMENTS
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